
 

November 28, 2018 

Dear Ms. Matzke 

I am writing to represent the neighbors in Old Clearwater Bay Neighborhood (OCBNA), located 

off Ft. Harrison and North of the Seminole Boat Launch.  I have shared information with many 

neighbors regarding the Complete Streets Concept Planning grants.  Our neighborhood is in 

support of the efforts to improve and provide safe travels within and around our area.   

Neighbors have stated support of a "safe and thriving area".  We feel attention and upgrading to 

our streets and neighborhood would support increasing safety, comfort and pleasure when 

walking, biking, and driving along Ft. Harrison and Osceola and downtown.  Lighting, 

landscaping, crosswalks, sidewalk additions and maintenance are all mentioned as current 

concerns.  OCBNA is an old, established area that warrants consideration for improvement as a 

northern entrance to the corridor.  We are excited about the upcoming progress that will make 

this area of Clearwater and our neighborhood shine and be noticed by all those who visit and 

enjoy all that this corridor offers.   

Thank you for considering our input.  We seem to be an unknown and underdeveloped area; a 

diamond just waiting to be cut and polished and we will shine and sparkle! 

Sincerely,  

Michelle Fritz  
Board Member Old Clearwater Bay Neighborhood Association 


